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1.

Purpose of Summary/Report:
This report sets out the objections to the proposed introduction of limited waitingFillin "prohibition/restriction" on Leigh Road, Boothstown,Fillin "street name/area" together with the Director of Development Services' comments thereon.

2.

Recommendations:
The Committee are asked to consider whether, in the light of the objection(s) received, the Order should be:-

(i)
introduced as originally proposed, or

(ii)
amended, or

(iii)
withdrawn

It is the recommendation of the Director of Development Services, following representation from a local Councillor, that the Order be amended to reduce the length of the restriction to 19 metres from 30 metres.Fillin "directors recommendation"
	IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT EMMA PARKINSON
Fillin "enter your name"
0161-793-3132Fillin "extn no."
	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS (Available for public inspection)  Minutes of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel of  Fillin "date of meeting" and correspondence from the Objector(s); plan outlining the proposals.



	QUALITY CONTROL

	Report prepared by: EMMA PARKINSONFillin "report prepared by"
Reviewed by: JACQUIE WRIGHTFillin "report reviewed by"


	Corporate Services Directorate, Law and Administration Division, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton M27 5DA


3.

Routing:


To Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel on 6th May, 2004.

Fillin "to planning etc panel on (date)" Fillin "year"

Fillin "date going to Council"

Fillin "year going to Council"
4.

Implications:

4.1

Resources (Finance/Staffing):
Funded from current Highways Revenue Allocation

4.2

Strategy and Performance Review:
No implications.

4.3

Environmental:

No implications.

4.4

Equal Opportunities:

No implications.

4.5

Anti Poverty

No implications
5.

Background
5.1

At the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel meeting on 6th May, 2004, Fillin "date"authorisation was given to advertise the intention to make the above mentioned Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

5.2

The proposals of the Director of Development Services are for the:-

Introduction of waiting limited to 30 minutes, no return within 90 minutes, Monday to Friday 9.00 a.m. to 5.00 p.m, Leigh Road, Boothstown, west side from a point 79 metres south east of the eastern kerbline of Victoria Street, in a south eastern direction for a distance of 19 metres.

Fillin "proposals"
5.3

Objections to the proposal have been received.   Letters explaining of the need for the Order have been sent to each Objector, however the Objections listed have not been withdrawn.   Copies of the outstanding objections are available at Committee.

6.

Details
The following Objections have not been withdrawn.

Brief details of each objection are as follows:-

6.1

Peter Smith and Peter Rowney, Directors of Assistlink Limited, 45 Leigh Road, Worsley 


object as follows:-

They believe the proposal is going to prevent residents and businesses from parking outside their own property for the majority of the working day.  

They feel that the majority of businesses in the immediate vicinity of the proposed parking restriction require parking in excess of 30 minutes to complete their visit e.g. hairdressers, accountants, dentist.

They say that the proposals address a problem that is a minor inconvenience and not a major traffic problem and feel that the implementation of this order will cause more traffic problems.

They highlight the following factors in supporting their objections:-

A. Provision for disabled parking already exists, with a disabled persons parking bay located outside number 36 Leigh Road.  Approximately 65 metres from Boothstown Post Office.

B.  Businesses within a 100 metre radius of the planned restricted parking area include:-

2 x hairdressers

1 x accountancy practice

1 x dental practice

3 x commercial businesses

All of which are likely to have clients/visitors who will need to park for in excess of 30 minutes.

C.  This provision does not address the problems caused by the parking of vehicles on Leigh Road while children being dropped off and collected from St. Andrews Primary School. (8.45 - 9.15) and (3.15 - 3.45).

D.  Imposes parking restrictions on the residential occupants and businesses of nos. 39, 41, 43, 45 and 47 Leigh Road, who will have to move their vehicles from in front of their own property between the hours of 9.00 a.m. and 5.00 p.m. Monday to Friday.

This is of even more concern considering a number of recent incidents of on-street vandalism to vehicles on Leigh Road/Simpson Road (Police notified).

They suggest as an alternative for consideration, the provision of an additional disabled parking space, 10 metres to the east of no. 41 Leigh Road outside the advertising board.  This will double the current provision and provide closer parking to the Post Office, in their opinion.  They believe this option will also provide assigned disabled parking for evenings and weekends.

6.2
Dipak Parmar, Boothstown Post Office, 31-33 Leigh Road, Boothstown, objects as follows:-

Mr. Parmar believes this proposal will cause problems for his business and also wishes to be able to park his own vehicle outside his property for security reasons and the fact that he needs to use it quite frequently.

He feels this Order does not address the problem of parking caused by parents dropping off children at St. Andrews School.

He also points out that visits to local businesses require parking for longer than 30 minutes and suggests another disabled parking bay outside the advertising board.

The Director of Development Services responded as follows:-

Observations taken on site have revealed that both sides of Leigh Road and often fully parked.  Consequently, this makes it difficult for any short-term visitor to the business/residential premises to locate a parking space.

Although part of the justification for the restrictions is to assist disabled drivers, the facility is proposed to assist all road users including mothers with small children and drivers who may have mobility problems but are not eligible for a disabled person’s blue badge.

Although there is a disabled bay marked out on the eastern side of Leigh Road, this facility is actually outside a residential property and has been funded by the resident to assist access for their disabled son.

The problem of vehicles being parked whilst parents take their children to and from school is one which is common at most schools within Salford.  Even if additional waiting restrictions were introduced, these would still allow a vehicle to stop whilst a passenger boards or alights the vehicle.

It is considered that the proposed length of the limited parking bay will not adversely affect the residents or business premises but will offer a much needed facility for the short-term visitor.

Nobody has an exclusive right to park outside their own property.  The highway is for the passage of vehicles and parking is something which is allowed, provided safety is not being compromised.

Fillin "information of names and addresses of objectors"
Fillin "directors comments"
        A. Westwood
A.R. Eastwood            

Director of Corporate Services
Head of Law and Administration
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